
May 16, 2023 

Mr. Mark Lord 
Executive Director
Texas Amateur Athletic Federation 
407 N. Water Street 
Burnet, Texas 78611 

Subject: Hosting the Summer Games of Texas in Brownsville 

Dear Mr. Lord & Members of the Texas Amateur Athletic Federation: 

I am writing on behalf of the City of Brownsville to affirm our commitment, preparedness, 
and excitement in hosting the 2023 & 2024 Summer Games of Texas for amateur 
athletes. As you may be aware from recent news outlets, the ending of Title 42 has not 
resulted in the anticipated high numbers of migrant crossings, which is the case in 
Brownsville. In fact, daily reports from federal officials, here, on the ground show that as 
of last Friday (05/12), we have seen 1.62% in crossings at our Ports of Entry. Our City 
has experienced a substantial reduction in crossings of nearly 99% with the ending of 
Title 42. As per the following graphic, on May 14th a total of 118 migrants crossed through 
our Ports of Entry and on May 15th six migrants crossed, which is significantly lower from 
what was seen earlier this month. The migrant influx is being managed effectively and 
efficiently, and while this issue is indeed a humanitarian concern, it has not impacted the 
safety, peace, or operations of our City. 
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The lmm,gratron lnHux graph showcases the downward trend happening since before the end of Tille 42. This graph 

w,11 be .added to the dashboard that can be found on the city website. hUp� (bnaconc b[qwpa!l'rl • emc( 
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